
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
February 5, 2013

Present:  Gene McHugh, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Fran Armstrong, Marc
               DeLaVergne, Steve Dean, Bob Ruhling, Donna Wilson

Absent:  Pat Murphy, John Lewis, Bill Gray, Bob Orsini

Chair Gene McHugh called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. The minutes of the

January meeting were approved as distributed.  Gene reported that he had presented the motion concerning the removal of storage in the barn to the Board but had no information as to how the Board was going to implement it. The pre-planned topic for this evening was a report from the Community House Committee. Helen Prince distributed a written report, commented on its contents, and stated that no further work was planned other that the items listed. Report is attached.
REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE LIAISONS

1. SCA Board: Bob Ruhling stated that the Board is pleased with the work of the OAC.

2. Ravines Committee: Donna Wilson reported that the committee met recently and

    Has been checking bridges and walkways that need repairs. Many ravines are in poor condition.

    They suggest that members who live near a ravine be responsible for their ravine, tidying up, 

    And for keeping the CM informed of needed repairs. They will develop an email list for sharing 

    Ideas and concerns.
3. Beach and Cliffs:  Helen Prince stated that she had asked the committee via Norman to discuss 

    the idea of having yearly stickers on the boats that are on the beach so that we can keep track 

    of those which are being used and those which are abandoned. She showed photographs taken

    of the current boats that are on the beach or beside beach roads and NOT at beach lockers and 

    the many kayaks and canoes in the ravines and on the north fire road.  The sticker proposal was 

    deferred to OLD BUSINESS.
COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT
The following items were discussed. The complete Community Manager’s Report is attached to

 these minutes:

1. Water system: Steve Dean showed the new signs being posted at each well and the water 

tower, stating it is a Federal offense to tamper with the system or deface the property.
2. Letter from MDE: A letter received from the Maryland Department of the Environment states that 

we must have a plan to deal with the arsenic issue in the water supply from the Aquia Aquifer by 

May 1, 2013.  Several community members had expressed concern about the arsenic and Steve

had sent an email, approved by Bob Ruhling, telling them that we are on top of the problem. Steve

also noted that several other community water systems which feed from the same aquifer are

having the same arsenic issue.  
Several options were explored: (a) treat the water for arsenic at Wells #3 and #4, 

(b) re-route the water to have it all mix with the other water before distribution, (c) abandon the two

 wells and dig a new one beside the Gate B water tower, (d) dig a well beside well #2 which is no
longer being used.  To dig a new well will cost about $150,000.   Steve also stated that most of our

well equipment is past the age when they need replacement.  One is 60 years old: the projected 

longevity for these is 35-40 years so we are living on “borrowed time.”  The conclusion was that

even if we go for a cheaper “fix” we may be looking at having to spend more money to replace
aged pumps, etc., in the future. 

Gene said he would write a positive proposal for the Board to present to the community. “We 

need a new well and well house because the Aquia  Aquifer is failing and 2 of our 3 wells draw

from this aquifer…”   He will include positive reasoning.

Steve also noted that we can apply to MDE for a grant to drill a new well, but we will have to

 use one of their approved companies. 

3. Lake Ann:  Steve met with Jennifer David from Calvert Soil and Conservation District regarding

Approving designs for repairing the dams. She estimated it would take $20,000 to $35,000 to do

the work, not including the cost of engineering plans.  We were approved $12,000 for the repair. 
After discussion,  a motion was made by Marc DeLaVergne, seconded by Donna Wilson, to 
recommend to the Board that we follow the recommendation of the Calvert Soil and
Conservation District to abandon Lake Ann  and let it go back to wetlands, using the 
$12,000 already approved for dam repair to re-route the water system pipe from
Well#3(located within the dam of Lake Ann) and to mitigate any erosion caused by draining
the lake. Passed unanimously.
Please see the attached CM report for other items reported by Steve. 

OLD BUSINESS
1. Update on Boat and Trailer Parking:  Donna stated that there was temporary parking of boats

 and trailers beside the Gate C garden while they were clearing areas on the boat lot. All boat and 

trailer parking will be accommodated in the areas beside the workshop and across the road behind 

the Gate A garden.  They plan to use some ornamental grasses to help shield the parking area.

Boats are located in the various areas according to type and size. A security system is planned. 

Helen showed pictures she and Norman had taken of the boats at the South Beach as well as in

the ravines. Some may have been placed there in anticipation of the October 2012 hurricane.  

Many of them have no SCA stickers or their stickers are faded and the numbers are illegible, and

ownership cannot be determined.  After discussion, a motion was made by Helen Prince, 

seconded by Fran Armstrong, to recommend to the Board that all boat owners must get a
new sticker for their boats beginning April 1, 2013, and these stickers must be renewed
every year. This applied to all boats, canoes, and kayaks at the boat yard, on the beach, in
 ravines, at beach lockers, and at private homes.  Passed unanimously.
It was also suggested that we require boats which have removable parts, such as the masts of

sail boats, also have a sticker for identification should the boat part get separated from the boat. 

Should the Board approve the motion,  a notice will go out in the next SCAN.

2. Ground Water Drainage:  nothing new to report. 

3. Bee hive in Gate A Garden: A survey went out on Cliff Notes to Gate A Gardeners as requested
but we have not heard any results/comments

NEW BUSINESS - none. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05 PM.










Respectfully submitted,










Helen Prince, Secretary
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